
DELANO JOINT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT             

DELAC/ LCAP Parent Meeting Minutes 

June 8, 2017  
 

Present: Martin Vasquez, Linda Hernandez, Mauricio Siguenza, Elizabeth Gomez, 

Rowena Edrada, Geraldine Edrada, Alfredo Edrada 

Also Present: Mr. Uriel Robles, DHS Assistant Principal 

1.  Welcome Introductions 

Mrs. Ramos opened the meeting at 4:45 p.m. and welcomed the parents.  

2.  Selection of DELAC Representative 

Mrs. Ramos announced the acceptance of nominations for a DELAC representative. 

Nominations were as follows: 

  Mrs. Linda Hernandez, DELAC Representative  

  Mr. Mauricio Sigüenza,  DELAC Representative  

 All voted in Favor of approving the official DELAC Representatives. 7-0   

3.  Approval of Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) 

Mrs. Ramos reviewed the LCAP. The following items were described as in the plan. 

Goal 1, Actions 1-9. Goal 2, Actions 1-7. Goal 3, Actions 1-10. 

 

Upon completion of the review Mr. Mauricio Sigüenza asked which students can take CTE 

courses such as auto shop/mechanics.  Mrs. Ramos explained that all students are offered 

said classes. In addition, if a pathway is not offered at a school site, transportation is available 

from one school site to another where the class is offered.  

Mr. Robles added that all courses are offered to all students regardless of gender. Although 

classes are offered, females tend to select nursing as males tend to select auto classes.  

 

Mrs. Linda Hernandez mentioned about the basketball rims being crooked and the hose in the 

practice field on the football field needing to be replaced. Mrs. Ramos asked Mrs. Hernandez 

to come by and see her in September.  

 

Mr. Sigüenza wanted to ensure that everything that was covered was fully understood by his 

part. He asked about student academic levels. Mrs. Ramos reemphasized the key points and 

services provided. Mr. Sigüenza then expressed his appreciation for all the efforts towards the 

students and parents. 

 

The LCAP was approved by the Parent Advisory.  

All voted in Favor of approving the LCAP. 7-0 

 

 

 

 



4. Review and Approval of the Consolidated Application  

Mrs. Ramos reviewed the Consolidated Application. 

Mr. Robles added that reading software was ordered with the remaining 2015/16 Title III 

budget. The software is utilized by teachers to for students. The software promotes and 

engages reading and entails numerous current events.   

In addition, Mr. Robles included that a field trip to visit colleges taken at Delano High School 

with the 2016/17 Title III Immigrant funding. 

All voted in Favor of approving the Consolidated Application. 7-0 

 

5. Approval of the Title III ESSA Transition Plan 

The Plan was distributed to parents for their review.  

All voted in Favor of approving the Title III ESSA Transition Plan. 7-0 

 

 

6. Approval of Parent Notification Letters 

 The parent notification letters were distributed to the parents for their review.  

 All voted in Favor of approving the Initial and Annual Parent Letters. 7-0  

 

 

7. Approval of Redesignation Recommendation 

 The form was distributed to the parents for their review. Mrs. Hernandez made a 

 recommendation to include the letter grade on number 3, Teacher Evaluation. 

 All voted in Favor of approving the Redesignation Recommendation Form. 7-0  

 

  

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:18 p.m. 
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